
 

 

TO: DEPARTMENT OF CAMPUS SAFETY & SECURITY 

 KELVIN KING, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

SUBJECT: MONTHLY PROJECT STATUS REPORT 

DATE: 05/02/2022 
 
 
Please find attached this month’s status report for all projects related to your office that are currently being managed by Facilities 
Management. 
 
If you have any questions or comments about these reports or any of the projects contained therein, please let us know.   
https://fm.auburn.edu/ 
 

Simon Yendle 
Assistant Vice President & University Architect, Planning, Design, & Construction 
(334) 703-1726 
simon.yendle@auburn.edu 
 
Sarah T. Smith 
Executive Director of Design, Planning, Design, & Construction 
(334) 734-9922 
sarahtsmith@auburn.edu 
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     denotes "Client Priority Projects"

Client Projects (by Phase)


	09a - CAMPUS SAFETY - Prog Mgmt MEMO (05-02-2022)
	09b - CAMPUS SAFETY - OPEN Projects, NONE (05-02-2022)

